


COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
[bookmark: _GoBack]
DATE: 		April 30, 2013
TO: 		Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman County Board of Supervisors
		Mark Borkowski, Chair, Judiciary, Safety and General Services

FROM: 	Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
SUBJECT: 	Request to change ordinance 17.30 – related to the confirmation of the County Executive’s appointment to Superintendent of the House of Correction (HOC).


BACKGROUND: The current ordinance states that the Superintendent is appointed by the Sheriff. This ordinance was last changed in 2009 when the Sheriff took control of the HOC. An ordinance change is needed to reflect the 2013 Adopted Budget – which transfers control of the HOC to a County Executive-appointed Superintendent, confirmed by the County Board.  

RECOMMENDATION:  Please pass this ordinance change which will clarify that the 2013 Budget intent is that the Superintendent be appointed by the County Executive and confirmed by the County Board.




cc:	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
		Don Tyler, Director, Department of Administrative Services
		Rick Ceschin, Deputy Director, Department of Human Resources
		Jennifer Collins, Judiciary, Safety and General Services Research Analyst
		Janelle Jensen, Judiciary, Safety and General Services Committee Clerk
	Josh Fudge, Interim Fiscal and Budget Administrator, Dept of Admin Services
	





